
My Z club report--Jan. 2014 
 
I started out in Sept, visiting clubs and telling them the news from the Dist. 4 conference 
but could not visit all of them --am still working on it . I was called in to Fletchers Meadow 
SS to help to begin a new club there . Three women were working with these students and I 
talked to them but they had not yet organized --invited me back twice but cancelled every 
time .They lost their lead teacher (pregnancy leave) and also their principal (to 
Streetsville). I will try to get them going soon. 
I am also working with St.Roch, Cardinal Ambrozic and Holy name of Mary schools as well 
as the chartered ones I could not get to in the fall. 
The club at Central Peel is very large--also the one at Chinguacousy. Chinguacousy has 
asked to host the mini conference in March (6th). We will be planning this soon.  
In Dist. I will charter a Golden Z club at MacMaster Univ. on Feb.6. I have also met with 
some Waterloo Zontians to try for a Golden club there soon. 
I have telephoned all the chartered clubs but have had few replies--must visit. 
 
Shirley 
 


